ki STAFF REPORT

SUBJECT

BOARD RESOLUTION NO. 18-2085
Pertaining to a Settlement of a claim by Mary Callander as subrogee regarding a loss at 1378 Lincoln Ave in

the City of Saint Paul, MN.

BACKGROUND INFORMATION

Staff and the Office of Risk Management is recommending that $7,950 be paid to ASAP Underground,
LLC as final settlement of a claim for property damages resulting from a water service installation on
06/22/1999 resulting in a claim received on October 3, 2018 of a sewer failure at 1378 Lincoln Ave.

Summary of Incident and Claim

On 10/03/18 ASAP Underground, LLC was hired to repair the sewer service due to lack of drainage.
When the sewer was exposed they found the damaged sewer line. The damage was caused by the 1” water
service that was installed through the resident’s sanitary service. SPRWS records indicate the lead
replacement in the street right-of-way was installed on 06/22/1999.

At this time, Sandra Bodensteiner of Saint Paul Risk Management recommends
$7,950 be paid to ASAP Underground, LLC as final settlement of a claim for property damage related to
this incident.

RECOMMENDATION

Board approval is recommended.




